

### Republic of the Philippines

### Department of Education NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION



REGIONAL MEMORANDUM ORD-2025 479

TO

ALEJANDRO G. IBAÑEZ

Schools Division Superintendent

Division of Marikina City

NERISSA L. LOSARIA

Schools Division Superintendent

Division of Parañaque City

NOEL D. BAGANO

Officer-In-Charge, Schools Division Superintendent

Division of Marikina City

FROM

THE OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR

SUBJECT

CALL FOR THE ACCOMPLISHMENT AND SUBMISSION OF

SCHOOL SELF-APPRAISAL CHECKLIST (SACs) UNDER THE

OPLAN KALUSUGAN SA DEPED - HLI IN SELECTED

DIVISIONS OF NCR

DATE

May 28, 2025

- 1. This is in reference to the attached letter from the Department of Health Metro Manila Center for Health Development (DOH-MMCHD) dated May 19, 2025. Following the Coordination Meetings for the Implementation of Healthy Learning Institutions (HLI) held on April 29, 2025, at St. Giles Hotel, Makati, the Department of Education National Capital Region hereby enjoins all concerned SDOs to ensure timely accomplishment and submission of the School Self-Appraisal Checklists (SACs) under the Oplan Kalusugan sa DepEd Healthy Learning Institutions (OKD-HLI) framework.
- 2. This initiative supports the implementation of the Universal Health Care Law (RA 11223) through the Health Promotion Framework Strategy, which seeks to build health-literate communities and foster health-enabling settings, particularly within schools.









### Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

- 3. All public elementary and secondary schools in the pilot sites of Valenzuela, Marikina, and Parañaque City are expected to comply with the following timeline: a) 50% of schools to accomplish and submit their validated SACs by June 30, 2025; and b) remaining schools to submit by October 1, 2025, achieving 100% compliance.
- 4. The submission of validated SACs shall be done through the following link: https://bit.ly/HLI\_Accomplished\_SAC.
- 4. For further clarifications and information, kindly coordinate with directly with Mr. Reginald V. Santiago at 0912-230-8649 or Ms. Gena Rose D. Biado at 0917-552-3673. You may also send queries to <a href="https://hpulhsdu.dohncru.genail.com">hpulhsdu.dohncru.genail.com</a>.
- 6. Immediate dissemination and compliance to this Memorandum is desired.

**JOCELYN DR ANDAYA** 

Regional Director, NCR Concurrent Officer-In-Charge Office of the Secretary for Operations

ESSD/SHNU









# Republic of the Philippines DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH Metro Manila Center for Health Development



May 19, 2025

#### DIR. JOCELYN D.R. ANDAYA

Regional Director Department of Education - National Capital Region Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City

THROUGH:

CONNIE P. GEPANAYAO, MD, FPPS

Head - School Health and Nutrition Unit

#### Dear Dir. Andaya:

In line with the Coordination Meetings for the Implementation of Healthy Learning Institutions held on April 29, 2025, at St. Giles Hotel Makati, and the agreements made therein, we respectfully reiterate the call for the accomplishment, validation, and submission of the School Self-Appraisal Checklists (SACs) under the Oplan Kalusugan sa DepEd – Healthy Learning Institutions (OKD-HLI) framework.

As mandated by the Universal Health Care Law (RA 11223), the Health Promotion Framework Strategy aims to create health-literate communities and health-enabling settings, including schools. To support this goal, we respectfully request your assistance in ensuring the timely accomplishment and submission of the School Self-Appraisal Checklists (SACs) by all public elementary and secondary schools in the pilot sites of Valenzuela City, Marikina City, and Parañaque City.

As per the agreed timeline, 50% of schools within each city are expected to accomplish and submit their SACs on or before June 30, 2025, with the remaining schools completing and submitting theirs by October 15, 2025, thereby ensuring 100% compliance. To facilitate this process, we kindly request the submission of completed and validated SACs for all public elementary and secondary schools in the pilot sites through this link: <a href="https://bit.lv/HLL Accomplished SAC">https://bit.lv/HLL Accomplished SAC</a>.

We appreciate your continued support and commitment to promoting health and well-being in our learning institutions. Should you have any questions or require further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Reginald V. Santiago at 0912-230-8649 or Ms. Gena Rose D. Biado at 0917-552-3673, or email us at hpulhsd.dohncr@gmail.com.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

KAREN B. FERNANDEZ, MD, MMHEA

Officer-In-Charge